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January 8, 2018 

Scott Harris, Clerk of Court 

Supreme Court of the United States 

U.S. Supreme Court Building 

1 First Street, NE 

Washington, D.C.  20543 

 

Re:  Endo Pharmaceuticals, Inc. v. New Hampshire; Docket No. 17-633 

 

Dear Clerk Harris: 

 

 In accordance with Rule 30(4), please consider this letter as the State of New Hampshire’s motion to 

extend time to file its Brief in Opposition to Endo Pharmaceuticals, Inc.’s Petition for a Writ of Certiorari.  The 

State of New Hampshire respectfully requests a 14-day extension of the January 16, 2018 deadline, which would 

result in a new deadline of January 30, 2018. 

 

 The reason for this application to extend time is that the deputy attorney general who will be filing the 

Brief in Opposition recently experienced a death in her immediate family and is currently out of the office 

unexpectedly.  Accordingly, the requested 14-day extension is necessary to provide her time to review and 

finalize the Brief in Opposition upon her return to the office before filing the response to the certiorari petition.  

Counsel for Petitioner, Endo Pharmaceuticals, Inc., assents to this request to extend time. 

 

 In accordance with Rule 29, a copy of this letter has been copied to all interested parties this date via U.S. 

postage prepaid mail.     

 

Thank you for your attention to this matter. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

  /s/ Lisa M. English   

Lisa M. English, 

Senior Assistant Attorney General 

     

   

cc: Lisa S. Blatt, R. Stanton Jones, Anthony J. Franze 

 Wilbur A. Glahn III, Michael A. Delaney 

 Michael J. Connolly, Christopher H.M. Carter 

 David A. Vicinanzo 

 Edmund Boutin 

 
 


